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Message from the Director  
 
I'd like to open this edition of the SDF Newsletter by 
welcoming Charline Leduc-Marcoux and Marc De 
Bellefeuille as the newest members of the Directorate of 
Public Policy.  Jean-François Morel also joins the 
Directorate as the Section Head responsible for both the 
Policy Officer Recruitment Programme (PORP) and the 
SDF. 

 
Special thanks to the Centre for Security and Defence 
Studies at Carleton University for hosting the Annual SDF 
Fall Conference in early October.  It was an excellent 
opportunity for the SDF community to gather and exchange 
ideas not only with colleagues but with government officials 
as well. 

 
In early November, a small group of SDF scholars traveled 
to Iqaluit along with the Canadian Forces College.  The four 
day trip – which included briefings on a wide range of 
subjects as well as time with the Canadian Rangers – 
offered participants new insights into the Arctic.   

 
Finally, I would also like to thank all the SDF Directors and 
staff that helped facilitate our visits to Canadian universities 
this fall.  More information on the programmes we spoke of 
during our visits – SDF Awards and the PORP – may be 
found elsewhere in this edition of the SDF Newsletter.  

 
And as the fall draws to a conclusion, please accept my 
best wishes for the holiday season. 

 
Aaron Hywarren 
Director Public Policy 

The Directorate of Public Policy prepares the SDF Newsletter every two months. We welcome your comments by email to SDF-FSD@forces.gc.ca. The 
SDF Newsletter contains links to third party sites. We provide these links as a service and convenience. The Department of National Defence takes no 
responsibility for the content of third party sites and a link to them in no way implies an endorsement or recommendation of the products, services, or 
information found there. Please cut and paste the links from the Newsletter to your browser. 
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Events and Conferences  
 
October 
The Peacebuilding, Development and Security Program of the Centre for Military and Strategic Studies at the University of 
Calgary, launched the second phase of the research project entitled “Building Durable Peace: Enhancing Interagency 
Relationships in Peacebuilding.”  In this second phase, the project will be conducting case studies and workshops from 
October 2009 to September 2010.  For more information, please contact lolson@ucalgary.ca. 
 
1 October 
The Centre for Security and Defence Studies at Carleton University, in conjunction with the Canadian International 
Council and the Pearson Peacekeeping Centre, hosted a lecture by David Sanger, Chief Washington Correspondent for 
the New York Times, and author of The Inheritance: The World Obama Confronts and the Challenges to American Power 
(Harmony, 2009).  Mr. Sanger later joined the visiting representatives of the SDF Centres for a dinner and keynote 
address to launch the annual SDF Conference.  He spoke on “Obama's Global Strategy: What We've Learned and the 
Risks Ahead."  For more information, please contact cathleen_schmidt@carleton.ca. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

SDF Annual Fall Conference  
2 October 2009, Old City Hall, Ottawa 

 
On 2 October 2009, the Centre for Security and Defence Studies at Carleton University 
hosted the SDF Annual Fall Conference at the Old City Hall, in Ottawa. 
 

 
  

This year’s conference, entitled “International Security Challenges and the Law: Constraining 
or Enabling Effective Policy?” involved three featured speakers. Marco Sassòli (Université de 
Genève) provided thoughts on the law and counter-insurgency; Ruth Wedgwood (Johns 
Hopkins University) discussed the law and counter-terrorism; and Mary Ellen O’Connell 
(University of Notre-Dame) spoke on the law and counter-proliferation.  Podcasts of the 
presentations, remarks and discussions are available for download at 
http://www.carleton.ca/csds/sdfconference09.html. 
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On 2-5 November 2009, eleven members of the SDF community from across the country participated in 
the Canadian Forces College’s Field Study Exercises to the Arctic. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
During the four-day visit to Iqaluit, the SDF scholars heard briefings on Arctic security, learned of the 
many challenges Canadians face in the north, and spent a half day “on the land” with members of the 1st 
Canadian Ranger Patrol Group. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The SDF wishes to offer its appreciation to BGen Craig Hilton, Commandant of the Canadian Forces 
College, BGen David Millar, Commander Joint Task Force North, LCol Richard Kelderman of the 
Canadian Forces College, and Ms Shelly Fleming of Antian Professional Services for their assistance in 
making the trip possible. 

14-16 October 
Royal Roads University organized an event entitled “A Consultation: Considering Issues for Research and Results in the 
Governance and Security Domain,” with a focus on intra-state governance, resource management, and security issues.  
For more information, please contact saltwest@shaw.ca. 
 
22-23 October 
The Gregg Centre for the Study of War and Society at the University of New Brunswick, in conjunction with the Combat 
Training Centre at CFB Gagetown, organized a conference entitled “Ground Truths: Intelligence, Information, and 
Situational Awareness on Stability Operations.”  For more information, please contact milner@unb.ca. 
 
29-30 October 
The Chaire Raoul-Dandurand en études stratégiques et diplomatiques de l’Université du Québec à Montréal organized a 
conference entitled "Fences and Walls in International Relations."  The event took place in the context of the 20th 
anniversary of the fall of the Berlin Wall.  For more information, please contact valet.elisabeth@uqam.ca. 
 
29-31 October 
The Canadian Association for Security and Intelligence Studies organized its 2009 International Conference, entitled 
“Terrorism, Cyberspies, and a New 'Cold' War: Emerging Challenges for Security and Intelligence,” at the University of 
Ottawa.  For more information, please contact secretariat@casis.ca. 
 
 

 
 
 

Security and Defence Forum 
SDF Arctic Visit 

2-5 November 2009 
Iqaluit 
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3rd Annual Symposium on  
"Niagara’s Military Past and Present"  

 
On 6-7 November, the Lincoln and Welland Regiment, along with 
the Laurier Centre for Military, Strategic and Disarmament Studies 
and the Departments of History at Brock University and at the 
University of Waterloo, hosted the 3rd Annual Symposium on 
“Niagara’s Military Past and Present,” at the Lake Street Armoury, 
St. Catharines, Ontario. 
 
For more information, please contact Captain R. Bruce Mair, at 
9663@nrps.on.ca or at (905) 321-4082, or Geoffrey Hayes, at 
ghayes@uwaterloo.ca or at (519) 888-4567, ext. 35138. 
 

30-31 October 
The York Centre for International and Security Studies organized a workshop entitled “Reconceptualising Arms Control for 
the 21st century: An International Workshop.”  For more information, please contact dmutimer@yorku.ca or 
ggary@yorku.ca. 
 
30-31 October 
The Conference of Defence Associations Institute held its 12th Annual Graduate Student Symposium at the Royal Military 
College of Canada, in Kingston.  The theme discussed was “Canada’s Security Interests.”  For more information, please 
contact director@cda-cdai.ca or projectofficer@cda-cdai.ca. 
 
November 
Captain Timothy C. Winegard, doctoral graduate at Oxford University and research associate at the Laurier Centre for 
Military, Strategic and Disarmament Studies (LCMSDS), and Dr. P. Whitney Lackenbauer, professor at the University of 
Waterloo and faculty associate at LCMSDS, launched a research project entitled “Bison, Cougars and Coyotes: Canadian 
Forces Internal Security Operations and Aboriginal Lands.”  The research project will be conducted from November 2009 
to November 2010.  For more information, please contact pwlacken@watarts .uwaterloo.ca or timothy.winegard 
@sant.ox.ac.uk. 
 
2 November 
The Canadian Defence and Foreign Affairs Institute held its Annual Conference, entitled “Canada’s National Strategic 
Relations: NATO and NORAD.”  The event occurred at the Crowne Plaza Hotel, in Ottawa.  For more information, please 
contact communications@cdfai.org. 
 
3 November 
The Programme Paix et sécurité internationales at Université Laval, in conjunction with the Department of Political 
Science, organized a conference entitled “L’administration Obama: un premier bilan.”  This event brought together 
Jonathan Paquin and Anessa Kimball, both from the Department of Political Science, Université Laval; Yan Cimon, 
Department of Management, Université Laval; and Frédérik Gagnon, Department of Political Science, Université du 
Québec à Montréal.  For more information, please contact pauline.curien@hei.ulaval.ca. 
 
4 November 
The Chair of Defence Management Studies at Queen’s University organized a conference entitled “A Shipbuilding and 
Ship Procurement Strategy for Canada?” in Kingston.  For more information, please contact dms@queensu.ca. 
 
4 November 
Professor Siba Grovogui, of Johns Hopkins University, delivered the Distinguished Critical Thinker in World Politics lecture 
at the York Centre for International Security Studies.  He assessed the new Tuareg rebellions in Mali and Niger in the 
context of the US Trans-Sahara Counter-Terrorism Initiative.  For more information, please contact yciss@yorku.ca. 
 

  4 November  
Colonel Ian Hope presented “The Noise 
Before Defeat: Western Failures to 
Formulate Grand Strategy and Military 
Strategy” at the Centre for Military and 
Strategic Studies at the University of 
Calgary.  For more information, please 
contact njmackie@ucalgary.ca. 
 
5-7 November 
Frank Harvey and Alex Wilner, both Fellows 
at the Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at 
Dalhousie University, participated in a 
conference entitled “Deterring Terrorism: 
Theory and Practice” at the Swiss Federal 
Institute of Technology in Zurich, 
Switzerland.  They presented “Counter-
Coercion, the Power of Failure, and the 
Practical Limits of Coercing Terrorists.”  For 
more information, please contact 
wilner@sipo.gess.ethz.ch. 
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Inauguration of the new 
Centre for International Peace and Security Studies  

 
Monday 16 November 2009 

McGill Faculty Club 

 
 
On 16 November, Université de Montréal and McGill 
University held a reception to inaugurate the Centre 
for International Peace and Security Studies.  This 
new research centre will replace the Research Group 
in International Security established in 1996. The 
Centre brings together 16 executive members and 
several associate researchers from both universities.   
 
The event took place at the McGill Faculty Club and 
included a speech from Dr Lloyd Axworthy, former 
Minister of Foreign Affairs.  For more information, 
please visit www.gersi.umontreal.ca. 
 

6 November 
The Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie University hosted a one-day workshop entitled “Canada and 
Multilateralism: Past, Present and Future,” in the context of Foreign Affairs and International Trade Canada’s 100th 
Anniversary, at the Nova Scotia Archives Building.  For more information, please contact centre@ dal.ca. 
 
11 November 
Desmond Morton, a member of the Research Group in International Security, spoke on “Competitors for Remembrance: If 
We Had Remembered November 11,” at the Correlly Gallery, Royal Ontario Museum, Toronto.  For more information, 
please contact william.hogg@mcgill.ca. 
 
11 November  
Professor Terry Copp, from the Laurier Centre for Military, Strategic and Disarmament Studies, presented “There Are 
Many Things to Remember: Njimegen, March 1944 to February 1945,” in the fall speakers’ series at Wilfrid Laurier 
University.  For more information, please contact mbechthold@wlu.ca. 
 
12 November 
The Research Group in International Security hosted Mr. David E. Hoffman, from the Washington Post, at McGill 
University.  Mr. Hoffman spoke about “Gorbachev and the Arms Race: New Evidence about the End of the Cold War.”  
For more information, please visit www.gersi.umontreal.ca. 
 
12-13 November  
The Centre for Security and Defence Studies at Carleton 
University, in cooperation with the Norman Paterson 
School of International Affairs and the Canadian 
International Council, hosted the Canadian Foreign Policy 
Journal Biennial New Scholars Conference, entitled 
"Canadian Foreign Policy in a Time of Uncertainty."  For 
more information, please contact csds@carleton.ca. 
 
16 November 
The Centre for Security and Defence Studies at Carleton 
University hosted Alan J. Kuperman of the Lyndon B. 
Johnson School of Public Affairs, University of Texas at 
Austin.  Mr. Kuperman offered a presentation entitled 
"Darfur: Strategic Victimhood Strikes Again," as part of the 
CSDS Speaker Series.  For more information, please 
contact csds@carleton.ca. 
 
18 November  
Desmond Morton, member of the Research Group in 
International Security, spoke about “Quebec’s Unsung 
Military History: What You Were Never Told About 1759” 
as part of a Canadian Club of Lindsay’s fundraiser.  For 
more information, please contact william.hogg @mcgill.ca. 
 
18 November 
David Dewit made a presentation entitled “Between a Rock 
and a Hard Place: Security Politics in the Middle East” at the Centre for Military and Strategic Studies at University of 
Calgary.  For more information, please contact njmackie@ucalgary.ca. 
 
20 November 
The Programme Paix et sécurité internationales at Université Laval hosted a roundtable on NATO 21st century challenges 
with Anessa Kimball, Jonathan Paquin and Aurélie Campana, all from the Department of Political Science of Université 
Laval.  For more information, please contact www.psi.ulaval.ca. 
 
20 November 
The Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie University, in its Seminar Series, hosted Mr. David Hutchings, 
Canadian Ambassador in Bosnia and Herzegovina as part of its Seminar Series.  Mr. Hutchings made a presentation on 
“Bosnia and Herzegovina: A Case Study in International Intervention.”  For more information, please contact 
centre@dal.ca. 
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"The World in 2015: Implications for Canada"  

 
On 21-22 January 2010, the National Capital Branch of the 
Canadian International Council, in association with the 
Norman Paterson School of International Affairs, Carleton 
University, will organize a conference entitled “The World in 
2015: Implications for Canada” at the Crowne Plaza Hotel, in 
Ottawa.     
 
The purpose of this conference is to assemble in Ottawa noted 
thinkers and international experts from Canada, the United 
States and overseas to look forward five years and consider 
where the world might be and what Canadian policies can best 
prepare us for the “certainties” and unknowns of the future. 
 
For more information, please contact  craighunter@primus.ca. 
 
 

20 November 
Andrew Forbes, Research Fellow at the Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie University, attended the one-day 
seminar “Major Maritime Security Challenges in the Indian Ocean Region,” held at Curtin University of Technology, 
Australia.  Mr. Forbes presented a paper entitled “International Shipping and Port State Control Issues in the Indian 
Ocean.”  For more information, please contact aforbes@bippond.net.au. 
 
20-22 November 
The Centre for Asia-Pacific Initiatives and the Centre for Global Studies, University of Victoria, held a conference on 
“Chinese Uncertainties and Canadian Responses In Light of the Global Financial Crisis.”  For more information, please 
contact rking@uvic.ca or fraserd@uvic.ca. 
 
23 November 
The Programme Paix et sécurité internationales at Université Laval organized a symposium entitled “La prévention du 
génocide: les différents acteurs impliqués.“  For more information, please contact gwenaelle.thibaut@hei.ulaval.ca. 
 
23 November 
The Centre for Security and Defence Studies at Carleton University hosted Frank Chalk and Kyle Matthews of the 
Montreal Institute for Genocide and Human Rights Studies at Concordia University, who will speak on "Mobilizing the Will 
to Intervene: Leadership and Action to Prevent Mass Atrocities: Ready to Roll?"  For more information, please contact 
csds@carleton.ca. 
 
24 November 
The Atlantic Council of Canada organized a conference entitled “A New Strategic Concept for NATO” at the Lester B. 
Pearson Building, Ottawa.  For more information, please contact julie.lindhout@atlantic-council.ca. 
 
24 November 
The Research Group in International Security, in conjunction with the Centre d’études des politiques étrangères et de 
sécurité, organized a visit to National Defence Headquarters in Ottawa for students from Université de Montréal and 
Université du Québec à Montréal.  For more information, please contact gaelle.rivard.piche@umontreal.ca. 
 
24 November 
Thomas Juneau, from the Directorate of 
Strategic Analysis, Department of National 
Defence, discussed US-Iran relations during a 
“conférence-midi” of the Programme Paix et 
sécurité internationales at Université Laval.  For 
more information, please contact 
psi@hei.ulaval.ca. 
 
27 November 
Professors Anessa Kimball, Jonathan Paquin 
and Aurélie Campana, from the Programme 
Paix et Sécurité internationales at Université 
Laval, visited the National Defence 
Headquarters in Ottawa to participate in a 
roundtable on NATO 21st century challenges.  
They also met with representatives from the 
Directorate of Public Policy and the Directorate 
of NATO Policy.  For more information, please 
contact psi@hei.ulaval.ca. 
 
27 November 
The York Centre for International and Security 
Studies, in conjunction with the Political Science 
Department of McMaster University, hosted a 
SDF-Net event entitled “A Farewell to Arms?”  
For more information, please contact 
hender@yorku.ca. 
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Centre of International Relations 
University of British Columbia 

 
The Climate Change-Security Nexus: Implications for  Canadian Defence Policy 

and Operations 2010-2030 
 

28-29 January 2009 
Ottawa 

 
On 28-29 January 2010, the Centre of International Relations at the University of British Columbia will host a 
conference entitled “The Climate Change-Security Nexus: Implications for Canadian Defence Policy and 
Operations 2010-2030.”  The event, organized by Margaret Purdy and Dr. Brian Job, will focus on domestic and 
international security implications of climate change for the Canadian Forces and the Department of National 
Defence, and will include approximately 60 invited participants.  The event will take place at the Government 
Conference Centre in Ottawa.  Limited space is available for SDF members; please contact 
patty.gallivan@ubc.ca for more information or if you are interested in attending the workshop. 
 

 
5-7 December 
The York Centre for International and Security Studies hosted a public discussion on “The Effects of Civil War in Sri Lanka 
on Diasporas in Canada” in the “Contentious Conflicts and Canadian Society” series.  Panellists included: John Argue, 
Amnesty International; Stewart Bell, National Post; Dr. Cheran Rudramoorthy, University of Windsor, and Ken 
Kandeepan, Canadian Tamil Congress. For more information, please contact mritu@yorku.ca or yciss@yorku.ca. 
 
8 December 
Jonathan Paquin, professor at the Political Science Department of Université Laval and member of the Programme Paix 
et sécurité internationales, organized a simulation on the Cuban Missile Crisis.  This simulation took place at the American 
Consulate in Québec and brought together about 20 graduate students.  For more information, please contact 
psi@hei.ulaval.ca. 
 
9 December 
Captain Timothy C. Winegard, from Oxford University, gave a presentation entitled “And Death Shall Have No Dominion: 
Indigenous Peoples of the British Dominions and the First World War,” in the fall speakers’ series at the Laurier Centre for 
Military, Strategic and Disarmament Studies.  For more information, please contact mbechthold@wlu.ca. 
 
11 December 
The Programme Paix et sécurité internationales, in conjunction with the Groupe d’étude en droits et libertés at Université 
Laval, will host Mr. Marco Sassòli, professor at Université de Genève, to discuss “La nouvelle frontière du droit 
international humanitaire: les acteurs (ou groupes armés) non étatiques.“  For more information, please contact 
alexandra.tardif-villeneuve@hei. ulaval.ca. 
 
14 January 
Colin Robertson will present “Evolving Canadian Attitudes to our Military” at the Centre for Military and Strategic Studies 
at the University of Calgary.  For more information, please contact njmackie@ucalgary.ca. 
 
22-23 January 
The York Centre for International and Security Studies will host a conference on “Arms Control for the 21st Century.”  
Scholars from Canada, the United States and Europe will focus on solutions to the range of arms limitation challenges 
that have developed since the end of the Cold War.  For more information, please contact dmutimer@yorku.ca or 
yciss@yorku.ca. 
 
27-29 January 
Andrew Forbes, Research Fellow at the Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie University will organize a Sea 
Power Centre three-day international conference entitled “Combined and Joint Operations from the Sea,” held in 
Australia.  For more information, please visit http://www.seapower2010.com/sp/. 
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Community News 

Alex Wilner, Fellow at the Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie University, was appointed to a Senior Research 
position at the Center for Security Studies at the Swiss Federal Institute of Technology in Zurich, Switzerland 

David Moffette joined the York Centre for International and Security Studies (YCISS) as a graduate researcher.  Mr. 
Moffette’s areas of research include anthropology and sociology of policies, “governmentality” studies, and critical and 
poststructuralist approaches to security. He is currently the recipient of a Social Sciences and Humanities Research 
Council Canada Graduate Scholarship (2009-2012) and of the YCISS George G. Bell Doctoral Scholarship (2009- 2010). 
 
Dr. Jen Peterson, former Postdoctoral Fellow at the Centre for International Relations at the University of British 
Columbia, took up the position of Korchinsky Lecturer in Humanitarianism & Conflict Response at the Humanitarian and 
Conflict Response Institute at the University of Manchester in September 2009. 
 

Frédérick Guillaume Dufour, professor 
at the Sociology Department of 
Université du Québec à Montréal and 
member of the Centre d’étude des 
politiques étrangères et de la sécurité, 
was appointed to the Conseil consultatif 
du Groupe de travail national sur 
l'Holocauste.  For more information, 
please visit http://www.nouvelles.uqam. 
ca/index.php?article=1256. 
 
Gilbert Winham, Faculty Fellow at the 
Centre for Foreign Policy Studies at 
Dalhousie University, was named 
Chairman of the North South Institute 
Board of Directors. 

 
James Keeley, from the Centre for Military and Strategic Studies at the University of Calgary, has completed the 2009 
revision of “A List of Bilateral Civilian Nuclear Co-operation Agreements.”  This revision incorporates 2,269 sets of 
agreements and covers 111 countries, from the 1940s to early 2008. The list is accessible at 
https://dspace.ucalgary.ca/handle/1880/47373.  Information regarding new entries or corrections or additions to existing 
entries is constantly being sought, and inquiries concerning the list may be sent to keeley@ucalgary.ca. 
 
Liora Norwich, from the University of 
Toronto and the Hebrew University of 
Jerusalem, joined the York Centre for 
International and Security Studies as a 
visiting scholar from September 2009 to 
December 2009.  Her research focuses on 
the changing strategies of minorities in 
deeply-divided societies.  Ms Norwich holds 
a scholarship from the Israeli Research 
Authority and the Hebrew University. 
 
Rebecca Thiessen, Fellow at the Centre for 
Foreign Policy Studies at Dalhousie 
University and associate professor at Royal 
Military College, was awarded a Canada 
Research Chair in Global Studies and 
Leadership, from September 2009 to 2014. 
 
The Centre d’étude des politiques étrangères et de la sécurité is creating two new research groups: the Observatoire sur 
l’Arctique, directed by professor Stéphane Roussel, and the Groupe de recherche sur la culture populaire et la sécurité, 
directed by professors Alexander Macleod and Dan O’Meara.   
 
Stephen Saideman, member of the Research Group in International Security, will teach a seminar aimed at international 
graduate students on security and economic policy. For more information please visit www.gersi.umontreal.ca. 

                 Your SDF: Marie-Louise Tougas  
 

 
 

       
 

                          Your SDF: Jérémie Cornut  
 
 

       
 

The Centre d’étude des politiques 
étrangères et de la sécurité is proud to 
announce the nomination of Mr. 
Jérémie Cornut as director of the 
Points de mire periodical.  Mr. Cornut 
is a political science doctoral student at 
the Université du Québec à Montréal 
and at the Institut d’Études Politiques 
de Bordeaux.  Mr Cornut is also 
associate researcher at the Chaire de 
recherche du Canada en politiques 
étrangères et de défense canadiennes. 
 

Marie-Louise Tougas, doctoral student at 
the Law Faculty of Université Laval and 
member of the Programme Paix et 
sécurité internationales, was awarded 
the Bourse du Fonds québécois de 
recherche sur la sécurité et la culture to 
complete a research internship in 
Geneva from September to December 
2009.  In Geneva, Ms. Tougas is working 
on the application of international 
humanitarian law to private military 
companies. 
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Recent and Upcoming Publications 
 
Centre for Foreign Policy Studies 
 
ELLEMAN, B. and A. FORBES.  “Piracy and Maritime Crime: Historical 
and Modern Case Studies,” Newport Paper, No. 35.  Naval War College, 
Newport, Rhode Island, 2009. 
 
FORBES, A.  “Australia’s Response to International Piracy: Legal 
Issues,” Papers in Australian Maritime Affairs.  Sea Power Centre, 
Canberra, Australia, 2009. 
 
FORBES, A.  “Maritime Capacity Building,” Papers in Australian Maritime 
Affairs.  Sea Power Centre, Canberra, Australia, 2009. 
 
GILLIS, Matthew.  "A New Era or the Great White Norm? Comparing 
Perspectives on Canadian Arctic Sovereignty," Canadian Naval Review, 
Winter 2009.  For more information, please contact ann.griffiths@dal.ca. 
 
HOQUE, Sabrina.  Geopolitics and Global Governance: Reinterpreting 
International Security.  Fall 2009.  For more information, please contact 
griffiths1313@hotmail.com. 
 
HUEBERT, Rob.  “Canada and the Changing International Arctic: At the 
Crossroads of Cooperation and Conflict,” in Frances Abele, Thomas J. 
Courchene, F. Leslie Seidle and France St-Hilaire (ed.), Northern 
Exposure: Peoples, Powers and Prospects for Canada’s North.  IRPP, 
Montreal, 2009.  For more information, please visit 
http://www.irpp.org/books/archive/AOTS4/huebert.pdf. 
 
HUEBERT, Rob.  “Science, Cooperation and Conflict in the Polar Region,” in Jessica Shadian and Monika Tennberg 
(ed.), Legacies of Polar Science: Historical, Legal and Political Reflections on the International Polar Year.  Ashgate, 
London, 2009. 
 
HUEBERT, Rob.  “The Need for an Arctic Treaty: Growing from the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea.” 
Ocean Yearbook, vol. 23, 2009. 
 
MCKINNON, Mike.  "The UN Security Council," in The International Politics of Mass Atrocities: The Case of Darfur. 
Routledge Press, 2009.  For more information, please contact blackd@dal.ca. 
 
OMANIQUE, C. and S. MACLEAN.  “HIV/AIDS, Gender and Human Security,” in Rebecca Tiessen and others (ed.), 
Gender, HIV/AIDS and Human Security in Africa.  Forthcoming Canadian Journal of African Studies. 
 
PALLISER, Stuart.  “Continued Commitment: Canada’s Participation in CTF 150,” Canadian Defence Review, 2009.  For 
more information, please contact david.mugridge@plymouth.ac.uk. 
 
PALLISER, Stuart.  Salt Water Thieves: Policy Reforms to Address Somali Piracy.  Halifax, Centre for Foreign Policy 
Studies, 2009.  For more information, please contact ann.griffiths@dal.ca. 

SLOAN, Mark.  "A Concept For The Future Of Canadian Maritime Operations?," Canadian Defence Review, January 
2010. 
 
STUART, Reginald.  “Civil-Military Relations During the War of 1812,” in Praeger series In War and Peace: U.S. Civil 
Military-Relations.  ABC Clio, Santa Barbara, August 2009. 
 
THOMAS, Doug.  "Australia’s Defence White Paper: Whither the Navy?," Canadian Naval Review, Fall 2009. 
 
THOMAS, Doug.  "Warship Developments: Offshore Patrol Vessels," Canadian Naval Review, Fall 2009. 
 

 

 
 

BOW, Brian.  The Politics of Linkage: 
Power, Interdependence, and Ideas in 
Canada-US Relations. Vancouver, 
UBC Press, November 2009. 
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TIESSEN, Rebecca.  “Youth Ambassadors Abroad: Canadian Foreign Policy, Public Diplomacy and Youth Internship 
Experiences,” in J.M. Beier and L. Wylie (ed.), Canadian Foreign Policy in Critical Perspective.  Oxford University Press, 
2009. 
 
WILNER, Alex S., and Claire-Jehanne DUBOULOZ.  “Homegrown Terrorism and Transformative Learning: An 
Interdisciplinary Approach to Understanding Radicalization,” Global Change, Peace & Security, vol. 22, no 1, 
January/February 2010.  For more information, please contact wilner@sipo.gess.ethz.ch. 
 
Centre for Security and Defence Studies 
 
CARMENT, David and Martin FISCHER.  “Three’s Company? 
Towards an Understanding of Third-Party Intervention 
Effectiveness,“ in Chris Coyne (ed.), Handbook on the Political 
Economy of War.  Elgar Publishing, 2010. 
 
CARMENT, David and Martin FISCHER.  “Conflict Prevention: A 
Policy in Search of a Theory or a Theory in Search of a Policy?,” in 
Karl Cordell and Stefan Wolf (ed.), Routledge Handbook of Ethnic 
Conflict,  2010. 
 
CARMENT, David, Stewart PREST, Andrew HARRINGTON, Per 
UNHEIM and Carlo DADE.  "The International Peace and Conflict 
Dimensions of Jamaican and Haitian Diasporas," Human 
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Policy Officer  
Recruitment Programme 

 
WHAT IS IT? 

 
The Department of National Defence is looking for qualified individuals to join the Policy 
Group at National Defence Headquarters in Ottawa.  The Policy Officer Recruitment 
Programme is designed to recruit and develop talented Policy Officers to meet the 
unique demands of the defence policy environment. 

 
WHAT IS INVOLVED? 
 
Individual assignments vary.  Policy Officers work in areas such as policy 
development, strategic analysis, international security policy and parliamentary affairs.  
They may also be assigned to other organizations within National Defence 
Headquarters, such as public affairs or strategic intelligence, or to other government 
departments and agencies.  Policy Officers are asked to research a broad range of 
issues, deliver oral briefings, and prepare a variety of written documents such as 
reports, analyses or speeches. 
 
ARE YOU QUALIFIED? 
 
Candidates must have a Master’s degree.  Experience in researching and writing on 
subjects related to defence, security and/or government policy is an asset.  
Candidates must be proficient in either English or French. Preference will be given to 
Canadian citizens. 

 
HOW TO APPLY? 

 
Approximately 10 new Policy Officers are hired into the programme annually through a 
competition managed by the Directorate of Public Policy.  Please visit our website or 
attend your university’s upcoming information session to learn more about the next 
competition.

http://www.forces.gc.ca/admpol/  
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The Security and 
Defence Forum (SDF) 

Scholarships and Internships 

To learn more about the SDF and its various programs and services, visit our website at 
www.forces.gc.ca/admpol/ or contact SDF-FSD@forces.gc.ca. 


